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To: Utah Public Service Commission 

From: Division of Public Utilities 

 Philip Powlick, Director 
 Artie Powell, Manager, Energy Section 
 Charles E. Peterson, Technical Consultant 
  

Subject: Advice No. 10-07, Schedule No. 31 – Back-up, Maintenance, and Supplementary 
Power, Docket No. 10-035-T08. 

 
Date: July 14, 2010 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION (Approval) 

 The Division recommends approval of the proposed changes to the Availability paragraph 

of Schedule 31 as set forth in Rocky Mountain Power’s filing on July 9, 2010.  

 

ISSUE 

On June 7, 2010, the Rocky Mountain Power (Company) filed proposed changes to the 

Availability paragraph on page one of Schedule 31, which is the schedule for Back-up, 

Maintenance, and Supplementary Power (Application).  On June 23, 2010 the Division responded 

suggesting minor wording changes. These changes were acceptable to the Company and the 

Company re-filed the proposed modified tariff on July 9, 2010 with the suggested changes. 

Therefore the Division has no further concerns with this tariff proposal and recommends that the 

Commission approve the proposed changes to the Company’s Schedule 31 as filed on July 9.  

 

cc: Dave Taylor, Rocky Mountain Power 
 Bill Griffith, PacifiCorp 

Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Services
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